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One size does NOT fit all. HB 3063 takes away the right for individuals to choose the medical course of
action that is best for them. It takes away ownership of their biological property, plain and simple. If we're
going to support a woman's right to choose whether or not to allow her unborn baby to live, it's equally
important to allow women who choose to let their unborn baby live continue to have the choice over that
child's health care. Don't be hypocrites.

"Medical vaccine exemptions" are a myth, as my nephew discovered in California, where a similar law
has been enacted. There are neurological disorders in his family and according the vaccine
manufacturer's enclosure, his children should have been exempted for medical reasons. However, he
could not find a doctor who was willing to grant that exemption even based on the manufacturer's own
guidelines. As a result, 3 of his 4 children are now vaccine damaged, one of them severely so. That will
be a permanent drain on healthcare dollars and resources. If only this was the exception. Sadly, it is not.
Everyone in my family who has been vaccinated is now dealing with some degree of lifelong
illness/condition, some of which can be deadly, all of which take years off of otherwise productive lives.

Doctors in California who have actually given legitimate medical exemptions have found themselves and
their practices under legal fire and their licenses suspended or revoked.

So, excuse me for saying so, but this bill is little more than a mandatory vaccine bill. Did I get stuck in a
time and space warp? Is this fascist Nazi Germany? Because that's what this bill looks like - a piece of
fascist legislature designed to enrich the profits of pharmaceutical companies, some of whom were
actually born during Nazi Germany and who are part of the largest cartel in the world. And this enrichment
is to now be done at the expense of Oregonians on many levels: more expensive healthcare, loss of
production, loss of quality of life, not just for individuals who suffer vaccine damage, but for their whole
families, and loss of sovereignty over our own bodies.

The designers of this bill are either in the pockets of Big Pharma, or they are ignorant of the real science
of human immunity. Injected aluminum, mercury (yep, it's still in there), formaldehyde and foreign DNA,
not to mention "unknown contaminants" seldom impart an improved health profile. The odds are against it
and some people don't like those odds. They should be free to object on any basis. If vaccines are as
effective as claimed, then they are the only ones at risk. 

Recent fear-mongering over Washington's measles "outbreak" resulted in pathetic images of a child
covered with skin eruptions. It was soon discovered that most of those who contracted measles had been
at least partially vaccinated against it and that the child pictured was actually having an adverse reaction
to the measles vaccine. Nobody with a decent immune system dies from measles. This is not a deadly
disease. In fact, a recent study showed that those who naturally contracted the typical childhood diseases
were protected for life from reoccurences as well as being protected from other more severe illnesses
later in life.

Most all vaccines are now made in China. All businesses in China are owned by the Chinese
government. Are we really so naive as to think that the Chinese government has ours and our children's
best interests at heart? They don't even care for their own citizens!

This bill needs to go down in flames! Keep medical choices between patients and their doctors. The state
has no business meddling in this.

J. Dhooghe
Dallas, Oregon
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